Opal Tree Skin Care & Acne Clinic, LLC
824 E. Main Street STE 100

Medford, OR. 97504

541-245-9334

Dear Committee Members,

My name is Erin ]. Wooding and | have been an Esthetician since 2007 and a Certified
Advanced Esthetician (CAE) in Oregon since 2016. I am also a local business owner of 14
years and employ a regular Esthetician. | am writing this letter in support of HB2970 and
HB2971.

HB2970 would restore the use of devices that are commonly used in the esthetics industry.
The ability to use these devices were unintentionally taken out of the basic esthetics scope
of practice. We desperately need this bill to pass. It must be restored so that thousands of
fellow, regular Estheticians are able to support themselves and their families.

I strongly support HB2971 which would abolish the Certified Advanced Esthetics Board.
This would move regulation of the CAE license back to the Cosmetology Board which would
illustrate a financial savings and give back balance and equality ta our profession. | agree
that an advisory committee of experts would/could be used if the need should arise.

1, Erin J. Wooding, as a Certified Advanced Esthetician, fully support and ask you to vote yes
on HB2970 and HB2971.

Singerely,

o
Erin J. Wooding, CAE



